
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

The undoubted highlights for this week were the trips undertaken by 
different groups in the school. 
 

We had a delegation of staff and students going to centre court at 
Wimbledon. Massive thank you to Mrs Gracio for her unwavering 
efforts to secure this. See pictures on page 5 of this newsletter. 
 

Year 5 visited the Warner Brother’s studios in Watford.  
They had the time of their lives; massive thank you Miss Oti for 
organising this trip.  
 

Year 6 went on their much anticipated trip to Chessington.  
Massive thank you to Miss Kaymak for arranging this trip. 
 

On all these outings our children behaved outstandingly. 
  

Please note:  
 

Class Photographs-The online cut-off date for orders to be placed  
for free postage and packing back to the school is 8th July 2025.  
 

As temperatures continue to rise, please apply sunscreen to your 
child before they come to school and make sure your child brings in 
a sun hat and a refillable water bottle each day. 
 

Sports Day will take place on 11th July for the timetable please see 
Page 7. 
 

Summer Fair Wednesday 16th July is in two weeks – Please send in 
your donations of Crisps and Drink Bottles. 
 
Kind regards  
Mr Cloete 

Friday 4th July 2025 



PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE 
Everybody MUST register and download 

the  ARBOR app. 
 

If you cannot find the email please check your Spam/Junk folder. 
We suggest you use a desktop or laptop and the internet browser Google for 
login on for the first time.  
 

Once you have successfully logged on, you can use your phone to download 
the Arbor app from the App store (Apple) or Google Play (Android).  
 
 

In the mean time please can you check your  balances on School Money 
and clear all outstanding payments with the breakdown showing. 
 
Going forward by the end of June we will be moving all outstanding  
balances onto ARBOR unfortunately  this will show only a total and no 
breakdown. 
 
If you are having problems logging on and making payment 
please come to the school office with your payment card and a 
member of staff will help you. 
 
 
Thank you. 
 
 









 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

School’s out, sun’s up, and the fun is ON! This summer, your child can 

trade boredom for non-stop excitement at the JOY SPORTS ACADE-

MY LTD SUMMER CAMP—where every day is an adventure and 

memories are made faster than melted ice cream!    

From football kicks to dodgeball dodges, archery challenges, 

and dance battles, to gymnastics, treasure hunts, arts & crafts, 

and even coding—our camp is packed with energy, creativity, and 

laughter!      
 

 

  FREE hot vegetarian meals every day 

  FREE places available for children eligible for Free School 

Meals – ALL 16 days (9am–1pm) 

  For everyone else – check out our super affordable rates! 

  Dates: 21st July to 11th August 

   Ages: 4 to 16 

  Location: 

Chalkhill Primary School 

Barnhill Road, Wembley, Middlesex, HA9 9YP 
 

 

  Booking link: Click here to sign up! 

Spaces are limited and filling up quicker than a game of musical 

chairs—don’t miss out on the JOY SPORTS ACADEMY LTD SUM-

MER CAMP fun!  ‍  

We can’t wait to welcome your little legends to the most action-

packed holiday experience of the year! 

With sunny smiles, 

 

Harish Patel 

JOY SPORTS ACADEMY LTD 

  enquiry.jsacamps@gmail.com 
 

https://forms.gle/E6w5v8y3eNX7wzJK7






This is our Menu for 
the coming week. 






